
Complete Dentures Informed Consent 
 

The most critical point for the success of complete dentures is detemined by the patients 
ability to adapt to the dentures.  Please read the following important points about 
complete denture adaptation.  
 
Individuality 
Physical, mental and oral conditions are individual in nature.  Thus, one cannot compare 
their progress with new dentures to other persons’ experiences.  Denture complaints that 
are annoying and painful to some patients may be of secondary importance to others.  
Chewing and speech patterns considered successful by some persons may be interpreted 
as unsuccessful by others.  Adaptability to new dentures is modified by age.  Persons who 
make the adjustment to new dentures during middle age may experience considerably 
more difficulty with dentures 15 years later, even though the new dentures may be 
technically superior to the original ones.  
 
Appearance 
Initially, dentures may feel strange and bulky and can cause a feeling of fullness of the 
lips and cheeks.  Lips will not adapt immediatedly to the fullness of the denture borders 
and may present a distorted appearance.  Muscle tension may cause an awkward 
appearance, which will improve.  Avoid exhibiting your dentures to curious friends until 
you are more confident and competent at exhibiting them.  Remember to keep your 
tongue pressed downward against the lower denture when opening your mouth wide, as 
in yawning or laughing out loud, as this will keep the lower denture from moving upward 
and outward. Facial dimensions can change with new dentures, providing lip and cheek 
support which may have not been apparent before the new dentures.  Proper lip and cheek 
support is ideal and may take time for you and others to grow accustomed to the changes.   
 
Chewing 
Learning to chew with new dentures usually requires at least 6-8weeks.  The muscles of 
the tongue, cheeks and lips must be trained to maintain the dentures in position on the 
supporting residual ridges (gums) during chewing.  The first several days of using the 
dentures excess salivary flow can be expected.  Denture comfort may be impaired due to 
excess saliva but salivary glands accommodate to the presence of the dentures, and 
normal production of saliva returns.  Begin chewing relatively soft foods that have been 
cut into small pieces.  Try to chew foods on both sides, simultaneously, to help avoid 
denture tilting.  Simple types of food such as crackers, soft toast or chopped meat are best 
to try in the beginning.  Eat in private in the beginning until you have adapted to chewing 
food effectively.   Dentures are not effective at biting into foods with the front teeth as the 
back end of the denture will flip down and become dislodged.  Biting on front teeth is 
difficult and a learned technique, few learn it many do not.  It is best to place the food 
between the teeth toward the corners of the mouth, rather than between the front teeth.  
The food is then brought inward and upward rather than downward and outward which 
could dislodge the denture.  While chewing, position the tongue forward so it rests on the 
tongue-side surface of the lower front teeth, to help with lower denture stabilization.  
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Speaking 
Speaking normally with dentures requires practice.  Practice by reading aloud and 
repeating words and phrases difficult to pronounce.  Patients usually are much more 
conscious of small irregularities in their speech sounds than those to whom they are 
speaking.  Typical time lapse for comfort with speaking is 3 weeks.  
 
Oral Hygiene (applies to Final Dentures) 
Plaque, stains and calculus accrue on dentures and oral mucosa (gums) as it forms in 
mouths with natural teeth.  Plaque can lead to denture stomatitis (sore gums/skin under 
the denture), inflammatory papillary hyperplasia (growths on the gums under or around 
the denture borders), chronic candidiasis (fungal infection) and offensive odor, therefore 
must be removed.  Rinse the denture and the mouth after every meal.  Brush the denture 
with a soft brush prior to soaking the denture.  Once a day it should be soaked in cleanser 
for a minimum of 30minutes even better if left overnight. Brush the denture over a basin 
filled a few inches with water in case the denture is accidentally dropped, to aid in 
preventing breakage.  The time is necessary to remove stains and bacterial growths.  
Avoid using toothpastes as they have abrasives and will wear away the surface of the 
acrylic resin (what the denture is made of).  An inexpensive alternative soaking cleanser 
is one that can be made up with 1 teaspoon of household bleach and 2 teaspoons of water 
softener (Calgon) in 8 oz of water.  Be sure to gently brush your tongue and massage gum 
surfaces under where the denture rests with a soft brush or wash cloth everyday (no 
toothpaste or cleanser necessary).  This will increase the circulation, help prevent bone 
deterioration and remove plaque and debris that can cause irritation of the mucous 
membrane of offensive odors.   
 
The residual ridges were not intended to bear the stresses of mastication (chewing) 
created by complete dentures.  Therefore patients, especially when their general health is 
somewhat impaired, may expect some irritation and discomfort of the oral tissues.  No 
two patients’ mouths will react alike because some tissues tolerate stress better than 
others.  If some irritation of the tissues is experienced, remove the denture and rest the 
mouth for a time.  Before your denture adjustment appointment wear the denture for 
several hours so any sore spots will be visible and accurate corrections of the dentures 
can be made.  Do not make adjustments yourself.  Dentures must be kept out of the 
mouth overnight to provide needed rest from the stresses they create on the residual 
ridges during daytime use.  When final dentures are left out of the mouth, they should be 
placed in a container filled with water to prevent drying and possible dimensional 
changes of the denture.   Denture adhesives and home-reliners can cause damage to 
residual ridges.  Adhesives and home-reliners can modify the position of the denture on 
the residual ridge, that fact in combination with the stresses from chewing can cause 
irreparable damage to the residual ridges.  Avoid using these over-the-counter denture 
home products.  Good dentures eventually become ill-fitting and can damage the mouth 
without the patient’s being aware that anything is wrong.  Pathologic conditions, which 
may or may not be associated with the dentures, can develop.  All patients without teeth 
should be examined by a dentist at least once a year.   
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Be aware that dentures are not permanent, typically they will have to be made again in 
approximately 15 years.  Please care for your dentures and tissues, come in for yearly 
examinations to aid in getting the longest life possible of the dentures.  Over the next 15 
years the mouth will change, bite adjustments and relines will be necessary.  
 
Please sign that Dr. _________________ has answered all of your questions regarding 
this informed consent document and that you fully read and understand how you should 
adapt to complete dentures.  Thank You! 
 
 
 
______________________    ______________________ 
Date       Date 
_______________________________                 ______________________________ 
Patient       Doctor 


